August 11th, 2025 
The regular monthly meeting of the TOWN OF FRANKFORT, Marathon County was called to order by Chairman Schemenauer at 7:00 pm.  Board members that were present are Jeremy Vesely and Brian Asplund.  A quorum is present.  Also present was the Clerk.  Notice with agenda and meeting date was posted in three public places.  Motion made and seconded by Jeremy Vesely/Brian Asplund to approve the public notice of Meeting and Agenda.  Motion carried.  
Public Comment
None
Minutes and Bills
Motion made and seconded by Jeremy Vesely/Brian Asplund to approve the copy of the last minutes.  Motion carried.  Bills were reviewed.  Motion made by Jeremy Vesely/Brian Asplund to approve the payment of bills.  
Treasurer Report
Clerk Kari Emmerich gave the July financial report.  Income of $48,205.71 and expenses of $12,874.78. Month end balances are:  Checking $85,943.68 , Select Plus $364,509.37
Road caution sign report from Jeremy Vesely
Jeremy would suggest at very minimum two “Road Work Ahead” signs.  Each sign is $195.59 and the stands are $140.00 each. 12pk of 6 volt square batteries are $65.50. Each sign would require 2 batteries.   Motion made and seconded by Jeremy Vesely/Brian Asplund to purchase 4 signs. Two “Road Work Ahead” Two “Road Closed”. Motion carried.
Board to discuss shared cemetery maintenance fees
The Frankfort Board met with the Wien Board after the regular monthly meeting on August 11th.  The two boards agreed to split the cost of mowing and trimming the cemetery, 50/50 of the Wien town employee’s hourly wage, with no maintenance or other equipment fees being charged to Frankfort. The Wien Treasurer will send copies of the town employee’s time cards to Schemenauer each month.  The cost will still be paid annually.  The cemetery sign was also discussed, and members from both boards will seek new quotes and compare numbers in the coming months.  The Wien Board will also include the Frankfort Board in any other future maintenance cost of $50.00 or greater.
October Towns Association meeting update from Schemenauer
Schemenauer contacted waste management and they were going to ask about sponsoring our meeting.  Other places were contacted however all donation funds were already spent for the year.
Chairman’s Comments
Jeremy Vesely mentioned that the culvert is almost full on the driveway on N by the town dump.  The county recommends that we change it out and they would dig the ditch.  Jeremy also mentions checking pricing for mud flaps on the plow truck. 

Agenda items for next month: 
Plow truck road safety

Motion to adjourn
Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Asplund/Jeremy Vesely. Motion carried at 8:05pm
